English Department Minutes
August 14, 2013

Meeting convened by Dr. Juris Lidaka at 3:30 p.m.

Those present: Anne McConnell, Kent Shaw, Tim Alderman, Tayoba Ngenge, Cat Pleska, Rob
Wallace, Arnie Hartstein, Jeft Pietruszynski, Carol Taylor Johnson, Joan Randall, Karen
Anderson, Barbra Ladner, Tom Kiddie, Carolyn Sturgeon, Woody Wilson.

The department approved the minutes of the last meeting.

Announcements and department business—

A list was passed around for overloads, which the administration pretty much got to first
and also a signup sheet for advising in offices on Monday and Tuesday.

Juris asked that we get our druthers in for spring and summer course choices by Aug. 23
Juris read the poem for the day written in 1728 by John Seccomb

Reminder to get two copies of your syllabi to Selika and also your semester hours grid
Reminder to check 101/101E eligibility scores and to use the Faculty Referral link on
MyState

He reminded us of the yahoo calendar to reserve 316/315 for our classes or for equipment

Carolyn asked about the use of writing samples to further determine eligibility for English
101/101E/020 classes other than the ACT and others of its ilk scores.

There was a brief discussion about the administration bumping up class limits.

Juris said he supposed that if we needed keys for those classrooms that are to remain
locked to see Dean Woodard. Barbara spoke up and said she had some and she thought
Selika might have some as well.

[ have a comment on my notes that says, “Library—notice.” [ don’t recall what that
means.

Dean Woodard has proposed an advisory fair—to complete the advising all at once, for
all departments, and have a representative from financial aid present. The fair would take
place over 1-3 days. Also, Degree Works software for advising may be ready to use in the
spring. Lots of wrinkies to deal with as yet.

For Recruitment and retention, there is a suggestion that we film brief videos of faculty
talking about English Education and put these videos on the web.

Juris mentioned that Woody, Kent and Rob might want to do a poetry reading training in
local high schools and also conduct a contest for HS students in poetry and prose and
those three judge said contest and then have the winning students come to Hill Hall for
recognition.

Be thinking of the fall contests for poetry and prose for WVSU students



e Juris asked if any of us had some fun ideas for the A&H convocation. (I don’t recall if
anyone had any suggestions.)

There are no changes to the make-up of the committees. (see comment below)

SGA’s meeting was to be Friday (Aug. 16) and if the English Club wanted the $75 fund for an
activity, then a representative would have to attend the meeting. Anne said she would put a
message on the English Club’s Facebook page to let them know.

Juris offered us this caveat: if you move or remove anything in Selika’s office, put it back where
and how you found it.

Juris announced the department’s budget is $400 for the academic year, down from $1,700. He
further stressed that the “WVSU” Writing Center would no longer receive any support from the
English department and that the director would have to look to the administration for support.

There followed a discussion of the problem inputting information in Banner that would alleviate
problems with prerequisites. A motion was made that Juris change the language so that it works
for him to do what he wants to do. Motion passed.

Barbara is joining the “ass” committee as [ have in my notes. I think that means Assessment
committee.

Tom told us about a problem with a student who took Eng.150 twice, and had failed the first
time. It was resolved over the phone eventually. Barbara gave Juris the name and number of
someone who can help with that.

The next meeting will be September 10.
There was no motion to adjourn, but we all left anyway.

Respectfully submitted, albeit with a bit of bumbling,

Cat Pleska, Scribe for Aug. 14

PS Juris announced his retirement at the end of this academic year. We all clapped and said
congratulations, and I'm sure a few were envious.

[}



The Department of English
West Virginia State University
Minutes from the Faculty Meeting on Tuesday, September 10, 2013

Present: Professors Alderman, Anderson, Hartstein, Kiddie, Ladner, Lidaka, McConnell, Ngenge,
Pleska, Randall, Shaw, Sturgeon, Taylor-Johnson, and Wallace. Absent: Professors Barnes-
Pietruszynski, Giardina, Pietruszynski, and Wilson.

The meeting was called to order at 12:30 pm, and the minutes from the August 14, 2013, meeting were
reviewed. A misspelling of Dr. Ladner’s first name was noted and corrected. A motion was moved and
seconded that the minutes be accepted as corrected. The motion passed unanimously.

1. Announcements were listed on the agenda. Dr. Lidaka discussed the following announcements and
reminders:

Dr. Lidaka noted that the FPC calendar was not yet posted on-line, so he instructed those
applying for retention and promotion and tenure to follow last year’s FPC calendar.

Dr. Lidaka reminded everyone that book orders are due by September 18™. He noted that while
Selika can process book orders for single-section, upper-level classes as soon as she receives
them, for multi-section courses, she needs to wait until she has collected book orders for all
sections. Dr. Lidaka explained that book orders are submitted by book title, so Selika needs a
total count of each book before she can complete the order. Dr. Lidaka urged those faculty
members teaching a multi-section course to submit their book orders as quickly as possible.
Dr. Lidaka announced that the Arts & Humanities convocation will be held on October 17,
2013. The theme is the civil rights march on Washington, D.C. Dr. Taylor-Johnson will be our
representative on a discussion panel.

Dr. Lidaka announced that rooms A201, 203, 204, 205, 206, 207, 208, 210, 211, 212, 213, 305-
6,317, 318, and 319 will become unavailable following the end of the fall semester and will be
used for Oasis training. As of the meeting, he did not yet know where we would be holding our
spring classes. A discussion followed about the equipment the College of Arts and Humanities
currently has installed in A203 (White Board and computer), A205 (Flat screen TV, DVD
player, and PC with monitor) and A207 (same equipment as in A205). Dr. Lidaka was not able
to answer the question. He did confirm, however, that we would still have access to our labs in
A315 and A316. As of the meeting, the understanding was that Oasis training would take two
semesters.

A question was raised whether faculty members teaching English 101 need to sign up to use
A316. The answer is yes. The established rule is that instructors teaching English 101 have
priority signing up for A316 for the semester during the first three weeks of the semester. After
that, anyone can sign up for A316.

Dr. Lidaka moved on to the subject of December graduates. He noted that as of the meeting, he
had no English Ed graduates on his list from the registrar’s office.

2. A discussion of the agenda items followed.

@

Dr. Ladner noted that she was working on a rubric for Assessment, but it was not yet ready to
present to the department. Dr. Taylor-Johnson noted that she had met with Dr. Kiddie to discuss
modification of the PLOs to include the technical writing majors. More information on this
topic will be presented at the next department meeting.



¢ Adiscussion of the fall fiction and poetry contest and luncheon followed. Multiple dates were
discussed, and the department agreed on Thursday, October 31. Dr. Wallace announced that the
deadline for the entries to the contest are due on October 23, which is a Wednesday. Readers of
the contest entries were identified: Professors Anderson, Pleska, Wallace, and Wilson.

¢ Dr. Lidaka observed that the department may need to create a search committee to replace him.
Professors McConnell, Taylor-Johnson, and Wallace volunteered.

3. Committee Reports

Dr. Alderman noted that the English 150 Introduction to Literature committee may need to redesign the
assessment test. More information will follow in future meetings.

Dr. McConnell announced that the Majors club had its first meeting and is working hard to recruit new
members. Current members have volunteered to come to classes to discuss what membership in the

club entails.

The assessment committee and the contest committee reported during the regular discussion of the
agenda. The other committees had no reports.

There being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 13:20. The next meeting is scheduled for
October 8" at 12:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted by

Dn. Themas §. HKiddie



English Department Meeting Minutes
October 13, 2013

Present: J. Lidaka {Chair), T. Alderman, C. Sturgeon, R. Wallace, C. Taylor-Johnson, C. Pleska, K. Anderson,
1. Pietruszynski, J. Barnes- Pietruszynski, K. Shaw, T. Kiddie, A. McConneli, B. Ladner, J. Randall, D. Wilson

The meeting is called to order at 12:30 PM. C. Pleska indicated that A304 will, in addition to A315 &
A316, be available during the training. The minutes from October are corrected and approved.
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J. Lidaka reads the poem.

Selika has indicated there will be no PIN labels, so there will be no PIN label on the folders. You must
check with Selika for the Master List to find out a student’s PIN. The Master List MUST REMAIN IN
SELIKA’S OFFICE. Questions about whether it would be possible to photocopy the Master List. J.
Pietruszynski suggests we scan it and send to the Engshare List. J. Lidaka alternatively proposes an online
option, however it must be handled with discretion.

Lidaka goes over list of latest December graduates and highlights those who are in need of a review.

Lidaka follows up on the email Selika sent out about non-functioning phones. “Non-functioning phones”
is defined as phones that don’t have a dial tone. J. Barnes- Pietruszynski talks about voice mail not
working. C. Sturgeon talks about dropping phone calls while on the phone.

A&H Convocation moved to 10/15. There will be a shuttle going to the event from the Davis parking lot.
J. Pietruszynski asks whether A&H students will be excused from classes so they can attend the event. C.
Sturgeon asks about why it’s off campus. . Lidaka offers that it gets the public involved, makes it possible
for of the survivors from the March on Washington to attend. C. Taylor-Johnson explains that there are
opportunities for students to get extra credit for the event.

Poetry & Fiction contests coming up! 10/23 deadline! T. Alderman has inquired with Josh Martin in art
about having the reading in the Art Gallery.

Classrooms for spring, and their availability, continues to develop.

C. Pleska has talked about the time entry software where students clock in their time at the Writing
Center. There is reluctance for anyone but the original developer to work on it Students should be
encouraged to sign in by hand.

T. Alderman reminds everyone about A. McConnell’s baby shower this Saturday.

D. Wilson has been developing Assessment information, along with a rubric developed by B. Ladner. The
big challenge is getting students signed up on LiveText. D Wilson explains that if technology is getting in
the way of assessment, then just go on with the Assessment. As of now, the Assessment team has
material for doing the assessment. How that material gets online is still in question. B. Ladner proposes



that we scan the paper in. C. Sturgeon asks how we are sampling. D. Wilson explains that we are doing
all classes that majors have to take. D. Wilson explains that they collected material from last spring. C.
Sturgeon asks about the freshmen courses that were being assessed last year. B. Ladner explains that the
idea of assessing freshmen was to get a baseline of all entering freshmen. Discussion about how we are
to catch the tech writing students so that we can get them into the assessment. How can we go about
doing a competent assessment of these students? R. Wallace points out that there is a system in place
where we are collecting portfolio materials from the students. Could this be incorporated into the
assessment process? B. Ladner points out that you do assessments with the students where you account
for the majors as a group, and what they accomplish, versus an assessment process where you can
advise specific students about their skills.

T. Kiddie gives an update on his self-study. Hopefully, there will be a mock review of the self-study by
summer. The real assessment of this will be in Spring 2015. 1% draft of it was finished at the end of last
semester. The President has determined to reconvene the committees from last spring. But it has instead
been determined that only the chairs will be convened. Some sections in good shape. Dr. Carson has
asked for better evaluative writings on all the evaluations. On October 18 a template for these
evaluations will be presented so that people will know what’s expected. Possibly call on experts for
further help. T. Kiddie asks whether there would be anyone interested in volunteering to help edit. D.
Wilson volunteered.

J. Barnes- Pietruszynski has finished the general proposal for having graduate classes. There is a call for
any possible syllabi for graduate courses.

Dean of Arts & Humanities has asked for any information about what needs to be in the job description
for any future faculty openings.

Computer & Facilities — R, Wallace asks about who is responsible for repairs on the computer. T.
Alderman suggests I. Barnes- Pietruszynski’s husband pay for her software upgrade.

I. Barnes- Pietruszynski asks if we can fix the sink in the women's restroom.



Department Meeting—November 12, 2013

Present: Lidaka, Anderson, Taylor-Johnson, Ladner, Sturgeon, Randall, Pleska, Kiddie, Alderman,
Pietruszynski, Hartstein, Shaw, Wallace, Ngenge, Wilson.

Reading of Minutes from October meeting with two corrections: date and Dr. Shaw’s name added.
Lidaka— regaled us with (inflicted upon us?) a partial poem, a review of John Agard’s poetry. He asked
that someone track down December 2013 graduate Jason Thaxton, and he remarked that spring
evaluations could be problematic because the software may have left with Bob Huston when he “retired.”
Some Spring 2013 classes still don’t have classrooms. Some will be in Sullivan, but Banner doesn’t
recognize them as classrooms.

Pietruszynski—HHP hasn’t changed its rooms to Fleming, so Sullivan rooms may still be claimed by
them.

Anderson—>Still using library classroom? Lidaka—7Yes, L.39.

Lidaka— Courses by arrangement: Don’t fill in CRNs. Selika must create them in Banner.

Randall-—no one should do an arranged course without being paid for it.

Lidaka— Rumor is that someone may want Fall 2014 schedule loaded in December.

Kiddie—The idea is to have schedule loaded when advising starts.

Taylor-Johnson—The Human Rights Conference will be in the new Convocation Center, April 10-12, and
she hopes that English Department members will participate. The conference is still in the planning
stages, so sessions can still be proposed. Others at WVSU think that we (English folk) don’t do research.
She hasn’t responded to their accusations, but has made faces. The e-mail regarding the conference was
sent November 4.

Kiddie——Is National Center for Human Relations something that WVSU created? CTJ—Yes.
Sturgeon—Any news on search for Dr. Byers’ replacement? General consensus: No word yet.

Woodard says that replacement for Lidaka is still in the works.

Curriculum—no report.

Composition—How many have had E101 students with high test scores? Do they do well?
Sturgeon—Having had such students in her enhanced class, remarked that she has noticed nothing
remarkable in their performances.

Randall-—Reported that she has had one with high scores who can’t write paragraphs or even sentences.
Wallace-—He has had students with low test scores who write well.

Lidaka—Banner is not recognizing prerequisites for some. Had a student with one high and one low test
score.

Sturgeon—Either she or Banner (7} wouldn’t look up scores for regular E101 class.

Ladner—We’re supposed to. Marshall allows students to skip 101 if their scores are high enough.
General remarks were made about highest student scores seen. Rob won with R, Marcum—32.
Alderman——Was luncheon better in Davis? Consensus was that Hill is better.

Sturgeon—Where are we going next time?

Wallace—A number of administrators came to Davis Gallery.

Prolonged discussion of “the raven” and its whereabouts.

Lidaka—Contests, too soon.

Taylor-Johnson—NWNew library director is here.

Pleska—Writing Center is open Monday for rest of the semester, 10:00-5:30.

Kiddie—Where is spring final schedule?

Next meeting is in January.

Adjourned at 1; 12.

Submitted by Wilson, January 15, 2014,



WVSU English Department Minutes from the Meeting on

Wednesday, January 15, 2014
Present: Profs. C. Pleska, K. Shaw, T. Kiddie, C. Sturgeon, C. Taylor Johnson, A. McConnell,
T. Alderman, D. Wilson, J. Lidaka, A. Hartstein, R. Wallace, K. Anderson, B. Ladner,
and J. Pietruszynski.
Absent: Profs. T. Ngenge, ]. Randall, J. Barnes-Pietruszynski

Dr. Lidaka called the meeting to order at 4 p.m., noting that the sign-up sheets for advising
and permission to overload sections were circulating. The minutes from the Department
meeting on November 12, 2013, were also circulated and passed. Walt Whitman was the
author of the poem of the day. Three instructors have not turned in signed, printed copies of
their final grades from last fall term, and these faculty were “encouraged” to comply with the
policy. Faculty were also reminded to turn in two copies of their spring 2014 syllabi for the
Department files and to turn in keys to Ferrell classrooms, as we are no longer teaching in
those classrooms. Keys are not ready for spring 2014 classrooms in various buildings. Degree
Works is also not ready for use yet. Faculty are encouraged to use the English Majors Handbook
to help students in advising.

Other announcements included reminders about English 101 placement scores, the Faculty
Referral service, Ferrell 315/316 reservation, Library instruction, and Higher Learning
Commission Accreditation Self-Study’s eventual need for electronic syllabi and CV’s.

WVSU’s Day at the Legislature (Tuesday, February 18") does not now include a table for the
English Department, but we can get one if faculty are willing and able to provide some
interactive presentations. Suggestions include
¢ A version of MadLibs
» Showcase of West Virginia writers (e.g., can you name a writer from your county,
Delegate/Senator?)
e Serial story proposal (each person adds a sentence to someone else’s)
¢ Film of our writing contest winners reading their entries
* Profs. Pleska and Shaw reading some of their works (a la last year’s Departmental
reading)
A demonstration of some kind is apparently to be ready on Friday, Jan. 17!

Ideas for the spring College of Arts and Humanities Convocation were suggested:

¢ Holocaust/Genocide presentation (coinciding with English 440 course), to be
interdisciplinary (art, poetry, foreign language, music, cultural studies, film, etc.)

* Prof. Wallace suggested we consider finding a speaker to promote/defend the study of
liberal arts.

The date for this Convocation is tba.

Prof. Pietruszynski announced that various classrooms in Sullivan are not ready for General
Education classes. Rooms that were supposed to hold 50 and have suitable AV equipment
held only 18 or 25 chairs, no equipment, barely room for an instructor, and a tiny whiteboard



visible only to the first two or three rows of students. Keys are also not now available but are
also “on their way.” This latter condition also applies to classrooms in Cole. The extension for
Work Control (Ext. 3181) was suggested for assistance getting into a classroom or asking Ms.
Wickiser, the secretary for the Communications Dept.

From the Interim Dean’s suggestion at the prior College meeting on Jan. 15, the Department
discussed the present status of our Program Advisory Committee. Prof. Lidaka said that our
AC was presently inactive; the old committee had no criticism of our program. We have
added another option since then, however, and Prof. Shaw asked if we could get people on the
PAC who have ideas for attracting/recruiting students, suggesting we reach out to high school
guidance counselors. Specifically he mentioned that we contact the chair of English at
Marshall Univ., to find out, at a minimum, who is available/suitable.

This discussion of the Program Advisory Committee led to a discussion of the feasibility of
internships for English writing majors, for which the PAC could assist finding slots for such
students, and Prof. Taylor Johnson volunteered to serve on a committee to ascertain if that is
feasible. Professional writing majors are employed in law offices and at least once a student
intern was requested from the Co-op Office and no student was placed.

That topic led to a discussion of changing the English program to include a Bachelor of Science
option, without the second-year foreign language cognate requirement for students in the
Professional Writing option, or to drop the cognate language requirement altogether without
the BS option, as a means of possibly increasing the number of English majors. When someone
noted that we would have to check with the Higher Education Policy Commission for the ins
and outs of these program changes, it was noted that members of the HEPC seem not know
the history of WVSU and their own regulations.

It was also noted that student evaluations of faculty from spring 2013 were apparently
delivered to the deans instead of the chairs, according to Dr. Whitehead, Associate Provost and
Associate Vice President for Academic Affairs. It is uncertain if this means the composite
numbers or the packets themselves.

The meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m. The next Departmental meeting will likely be on Tuesday,
February 11, then March 11, and then April 8, upon which date the faculty will have to vote to
recommend a new chair.

Respectfully submitted

Prof. 7. AHdeorman



English Dept. Meeting
Tuesday, February 11, 2014
MINUTES

Minutes by Dr. Alderman for the meeting of Jan. 15, 2014, were approved with one correction to the
information included therein (not the record, which was correct): it had been reported that instructor
evaluation packets for Spring 2013 had been sent to the deans, rather than to the chairs. In fact, all the
deans received was the tabulation, in continuous list form, for faculty in the appropriate college.

Announcements:
* Sullivan door keycode was announced as 52233.

« Friday, Feb. 14", was announced as the graduation application deadline: faculty were urged to
encourage likely graduates to apply and to have their graduation audit with Dr. Lidaka completed.
Potential graduates were discussed, including the already-audited Andrew Baldwin (English ed), Carissa
Medeiros (literature), Stevi Ryder (prof. writing), Jason Thaxton, (literature) & Kadija Tyler (literature);
Christina Weese (2™ degree in English, after earning RBA) was discussed in the not-yet-audited
category.

« The Fall textbook order deadline was announced as Wednesday, February 19", and the emailing and
online-availability of the orders form were noted. Instructors teaching 101 and/or 102 and not using any
textbook were asked to submit two forms, one indicating NO HANDBOOK and the other indicating NO
READER. ‘

* A time change (ending at 2 instead of 3) of Legislature Day (Tuesday, February 18" starting at 8 am)
was announced. Those planning to attend were self-identified. Dr. Lidaka indicated that the University’s
message the legislature focuses on support for “Bucks for Brains,” an addition to Hamblin Hall, and
funding for STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Math). A consensus of the meeting, however,
was that we may promote our own activities, as well.

* Plans for an African-American Read-In in the library in February (no specific date yet) were
prognosticated.

 All and sundry were alerted to Friday, March 7™, as the D/F warning-grade deadline

* Dr. Lidaka announced that the Spring A&H Convocation will be in late April and have a theme of
Water (thanks to recent local fun with chemistry); suggestions include a 10-minute reading of a poem or
poems on water and a plot by Music to take some Pete Seeger songs & revise the wording. Best dates
among the choices April 22/24/29 were discussed.

Business, old and new:
¢ Dr. Shaw reported that Jane Hill, chair of the Marshall University English Department, suggested that
Advisory Committees are especially good for assistance with fund-raising and internships for students.

Others Dr. Shaw may approach for advice and/or service on the committee include Eric Lassiter, chair
of the Marshall University Graduate College Humanities Program; Stephanie Yu, Executive Director of



Volunteer West Virginia, and on the board of WV Hub, which coordinates many non-profit groups; and

Colleen Anderson, owner of Mother Wit Writing and Design, a creative studio in Charleston. Dr. Lidaka
reported that the committee’s old membership list was sent to those soliciting it from above (for the Self
Study?).

* Dr. Wilson reported that a meeting for all program assessment coordinators with Associate VP for
Academic Affairs, Dr. Kimberly Whitehead, and Director of Institutional Research, Dr. Cristi Carson,
yielded the advice that we should do whatever we think best for assessment and not to worry about
LiveText. Dr. Alderman asked that Fall 2013 assessment scores for English 150 be sent to him post
haste.

* The essay contests and the English majors’ luncheon were discussed together, in order to coordinate
award distribution. April 7 was selected as the contest deadline, and April 15 selected as the date for the
luncheon. Programming for the luncheon was discussed, including whether to return to a guest speaker,
instead of readings of winning entries. Professor Pleska offered to investigate whether her physician
(who has a B.A. and an M.A. in English) would be able to speak about what the study of English has
contributed to his success. Readings by contest winners was discussed as an alternative.

Committee Reports

Curriculum: Dr. Ladner offered to create a possible syllabus for an internship course, for consideration
by the Curriculum Committee.

Composition: Dr. Sturgeon commented on problems with non-ACT placement score cut-offs for English
020, 101, and 101E. Dr. Wallace indicated that the whole landscape for these courses may change, as
HEPC urges the end of developmental courses as we have known them, so nothing was really decided.

Other committees had reported above or had nothing new to report.
Dr. Lidaka still had no answer on whether the department will be allowed to advertise to replace him.
Next meetings were predicted: March 11 and April 8 = recommend a Chair day!

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Ladver



MINUTES of the ENGLISH DEPARTMENT MEETING
Tuesday, March 11, 2014

PRESENT: T. Alderman, K. Anderson, J. Barnes-Pietruszynski, A. Hartstein, T. Kiddie, B. Ladner, J. Lidaka,
A. McConnell, J. Pietruszynski, C. Pleska, J. Randall, B. Shaw, C. Sturgeon, C. Taylor Johnson, R. Wallace,
and D. Wilson

Opening—Dr. Ladner’s minutes were approved.

Dr. Lidaka read the poem “Questions,” by Anthony Thwaite.

Announcements & Stuff—

L ]

L ]

Teaching druthers for Spring & Summer 2015 should be submitted by Friday, March 14.
Volunteer from A&H needed to teach Freshman Experience, Fall 2014, MW, 12:30-1:45 pm. It is
a 5-week course. Contact Dean Woodard if you're interested.
Volunteer needed for Academic Information Sessions on Saturday, March 15, from 11 am to 12
noon. This Admitted Student Day activity will be held in the Convocation Center which includes a
new indoor basketball/volleyball court. Lunch will be served in the dining hall. A roster of
students attending the program supposedly is forthcoming.
College of Arts & Humanities meeting in Davis 102, Thursday, March 20, 1 pm. The main agenda
item is training for Degree Works, the new digital program for advising.
Student Professional Day is April 2, room 134 in the Wilson Student Union. The purpose of the
event is to inform students about the tools needed after graduation. Registration is required.
PIN labels are no longer used in the registration process. The PINS are presumably in a master
list that Selika will have. The readmit PIN is 399330. Note the changing format below:

o April 7—All seniors +honors students register (can continue thereafter if needed).

o April 9—All juniors register (continue thereafter if needed).

o April 11—All sophomores at noted time slots (continue thereafter possibly).

o April 15—all freshmen at noted time slots {continue thereafter possibly).
A&H Spring Convocation will focus on Water as a Theme, April 29, 11:30 am-12:30 pm. A Media
Summit precedes the Water theme program from 9:30-11 am. A Multicultural fair (or
something) will take place on this day as well {see Dr. Zivati).
Anticipated graduates are as follows:

o Andrew Baldwin {(English Ed);
Carissa Medeiros {Literaturs);
Stevy Ryder (Professional Writing);
Jason Thaxton {Literature, QK);
Kadija Tyler (Literature};
Christina Weese {Prof. Writing); and

randon Whitt (Literature).

o o 0 0 0O 0

Dean Woodard has asked to see the job ad for Dr. Lidaka’s job which he will in turn send to Dr. Byers.
Dr. Lidaka sent a copy of the ad we have for his job description.

T. Kiddie stated that the College of Arts & Humanities has to elect two senators. This process usually
takes place in April.



Dr. Lidaka will be working on the Student Advising Handbook for English majors.

Dr. Lidaka has gotten OK for some of our rooms for Fall 2014. He stated that our program requires 60 to
70 rooms. The peak hours of room use currently are 11 am and 2 pm.

J. Pietruszynski spoke about the lab fees. Our current account has $12,449.81. We charge S5 per
student for use of English labs and have been doing so for at least since 2009. Raising fees by one dollar
would be a 20% hike. Our web fees go to the Center for Instructional Technology (CIT). If we raise fees,
we need some justification for doing so. Online fees for web 80-100 courses are $110 and for web 50
courses, S50.

B. Ladner stated that fees were not implemented to cover replacement of computers. We need some
type of policy for clarification. The money collected should be used in the respective semester. We must
think of a valid way to use the money.

C. Sturgeon wondered whether we could raise money for new computers. Retention needs to be
connected with computer upgrades.

R. Wallace expressed concern for our courses being conducted in too many different places now and
questioned whether we had access to labs when we needed them.

C. Taylor Johnson mentioned that computer lab 308 in Cole Complex is usually kept open, but conflicts in
lab usage are inevitable since users {professors with classes) are not required to sign up. To locate a
substitute lab on the spur- of -the moment would be impossible.

J. Lidaka suggested that if we want to raise our lab fee, ask Dr. Ovrebo how art does that to cover
maintenance costs.

1. Pietruszynski wondered whether we could buy a couple of high end computers for the classes we
teach. We need to get quality equipment when we can.

B. Ladner asserted that we probably need a new laptop and a projector.

. Lidaka informed us to go to the COOP web page to see how their database for jobs combines
internship and regular jobs,

T. Kiddie reported that the Curriculum Committee would meet soon o discuss a new course for an
internship for English majors,

No other Committees had anything significant to report. Thus, the meeting adjourned.

Carol Taylor Johngon,
Willing Scribe
Aprit 7, 2014



English Department Minutes
April 8, 2014

Attending were, J. Lidaka, A. Hartstein, C. Taylor-Johnson, K. Anderson, T. Ngenge, T.
Alderman, B.K. Shaw, J. Randall, J. Pietruszynski, C. Pleska, C. Sturgeon, T. Kiddie, B.
Ladner, J. Barnes-Pietruszynski, R. Wallace, A. McConnell and W. Wilson. Guests were
Frank Vaughan and Sandy Maharaj.

Senators F. Vaughan and S. Maharaj conducted the English Department Chair election; the
results were Robert Wallace—=8 votes and Barbara Ladner—6 votes.
Old Minutes were approved.
Lidaka regaled the department with his poem for the day, a passage from Pope's "Essay on
Criticism.”
Lidaka reported that all senior English majors who are on deck to graduate in May 2014 have
been approved.
Lidaka had talked to assessment guru, Dr. Susan Murphy, who asked if English majors know the
Department’s PLOs and suggested that they should. Lidaka said that English faculty should now
include the PLOs on all syllabi.
Lidaka reported that he has saved all of this year’s departmental minutes as .pdf files.
A lengthy discussion about assessment advice from Dr. Susan Murphy ensued, highlighted by the
following points/questions:
» Ladner noted that having a story about the assessment plan is important to show what
we’ve done, are doing and plan to do.
Taylor-Johnson said that students aren't interested in PLOs.
Pietruszynski suggested that, instead of telling students about grades, we should tell them
the outcomes for which they'll be aiming.
Randall asked, “Why grade separately if you have to assess?”
Shaw remarked that PLOs add continuity between classes.
Sturgeon asked it we should make PLOs our objectives.
Ladner said that the best approach for assessment is to start small.
Lidaka said that we need to match PLOs to Senior Seminar (E477) and devise a list of
objectives/outcomes.
Wilson replied that the Assessment Committee would be asking those who teach E477 to
help do just that.
Pietruszynski noted that GenEd is sorely lacking in assessment. The GE Dept. is starting
small with 3 PLOs and will soon start piloting assessment rubrics. The first objective,
communication, will use PLOs from the COMM Dept. He wants to come to the English
Dept. for GenEd writing PLOs and rubrics. He handed out copies of a writing rubric for
GenEd and asked for feedback. He noted that faculty in other departments are concerned
about the conventions of English and asked for a nod on the piloting of the writing
assessment rubric.
Randall asked why the rubric had a distinction between inadequate and marginal.
» Pietruszynski said that he simply prefers a 5-category and noted, “The University has no
policy about the number of categories a rubric should have.
» Taylor-Johnson asked why style was used as a category style since people define the
word differently. She also asked, “Which courses will use this?”
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